











14.  In developing the Plan, we conducted a survey of our members. The survey
results showed that while some members would like to conduct a wolf hunting and trapping
season, the majority of the members believe wolves should be protected. Of the members who
had seen wolves in the wild, the great majority of them reported that it was a positive experience.

15.  Under our conservation code, because of its significance, the wolf is protected
from hunting or trapping. This is consistent with the goals of our wolf management plan to
protect wolves that live on the Lac Courte Oreilles reservation and monitor the population to
ensure it is healthy and thriving for all future generations.

16.  In 2012, Wisconsin mandated a wolf hunting/trapping season. The Lac Courte
Oreilles Tribe opposed the DNR’s actions and exempted the Reservation from the state wolf
harvest season. For each state season held since 2012, the Tribe has retained its right to a portion
of the wolf harvest tags issued by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. The Tribe
has denounced the use of dogs to hunt wolves and designated the Reservation a sanctuary for
Ma’iingan.

17.  Iknow of at least one wolf that was killed and was found on the reservation in the
February hunt. It was discovered by a couple tribal members who happened to be in the woods
late February, looking for maple trees to tap, when they came across it. We retrieved it,
determined it to be a young female that was shot with a high caliber rifle.

18.  Wetook it to the lab down in Madison for an autopsy. It was not pregnant, but
the lab determined it had been shot, although we could not see a bullet hole.

19.  Icouldn’t tell you whether it was shot on- or off-reservation. Where it was found
was a mile and a half from the reservation boundaries, near a public road. Lot of tribal and non-

tribal members use that road.
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20.  We suspect it was a non-tribal member but cannot be certain.

21.  We don’t currently have a wildlife biologist on-staff, but we’ve had wolves here
from the beginning of time. Our treaty rights were reaffirmed-in 1983. Prior to that, there were
virtually no deer on the reservation. After that, when guys could go hunting off the reservation, is
when our deer population started coming back, starting 1985-86. We have a healthy deer
population, so nobody can convince me that there is an issue with the wolves killing all the deer.
I don’t see that the presence of the wolves on the reservation is negatively affecting the deer
herd. Because we can see the impact to the deer, just from observation.

Pursuant to 28 U.S.C. § 1746, I declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true

and correct. Executed on September 30, 2021, at Lac Courte Oreilles Reservation.
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